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Dear Mr. O’Keefe:

On October 30, 2008, the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
(Commission) received an application from the University System of New Hampshire
requesting certification for the UNH CHP Landfill Methane Gas facility as a Class I
facility pursuant to RSA 362-F, New Hampshire’s Renewable Portfolio Standard Law.
Staff has reviewed your application and has noted the following items which must be
addressed before your application is considered complete:

1) In item 3 of your application, you list a resource ID number and project ID number.
However, you do not provide an ISO-New England asset number. Please provide the
ISO-New England asset number. If one is not available, please state why. Please
state the purpose of the resource ID number and project ED number.

2) In item 4 of your application, you state that the facility’s GIS facility code is still
pending. Please discuss the status of acquiring the GIS facility code. In your
response please discuss how the GIS 5 megawatt limit for behind the meter facilities
does not apply to your facility.

3) In item 10 of your application, in lieu of describing how the generation facility is
connected to the distribution utility, you state that the facility is behind the meter and
to please see attached documentation. There is no such document attached to your
application. Please provide this documentation.

4) In item 12 of your application, you state that the facility is located behind the meter
and that a description is attached. However, there is no description in your
application. Per Puc 2505.02 (b) (12), please provide a statement as to whether the
facility’s output will be verified by ISO-New England. If the facility’s output will not
be verified by ISO-New England, please state how the facility’s output will be



verified. If the verification of output will be performed by an independent monitor,
please identify the monitor.

These items must be received by the Commission to complete your application.
Please refer to docket number DE 08-133 in all future correspondence with the
Commission. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. My
phone number is 603-271-2431 and my e-mail is maureen.reno@puc.nh.gov.

Sincerely,

0

Maureen L. Reno
Utility Analyst III

Cc: Suzanne Arnidon
Staff Attorney


